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The State "War is the Health of the State" by Randolph Bourne (). To most Americans of the classes which consider
themselves significant the war [World.

For it meets the demands of no other institution, it follows the desires of no religious, industrial, political
group. How do we assess their worthiness or unworthiness? Fifteen or twenty years in prison is not deemed
too much for such sacrilege. World War I divided American progressives and pitted an anti-war
factionâ€”including Bourne and Jane Addams â€”against a pro-war faction led by pragmatist philosopher and
educational theorist John Dewey. Conclusion Bourne's essays written in opposition to World War I while he
was on the editorial staff of the New Republic are not typical of anti-war literature. Another key to
understanding what is 'America' is the concept of "society", which Bourne refers to as "nation" or "country.
The novel interests and excitements it provides, the inflations of power, the satisfaction it gives to those very
tenacious human impulses - gregariousness and parent-regression - endow it with all the qualities of a
luxurious collective game which is felt intensely just in proportion to the sense of significant rule the person
has in the class division of his society. Indeed, it is not too much to say that the normal relation of States is
war. Westbrook quotes John Dos Passos' claim, from his novel , that, in addition to his professional setbacks,
"friends didn't like to be seen with Bourne," and "his father" â€” who had walked out of his life a
quarter-century before â€” "wrote him begging him not to disgrace the family name. The irresistible State
ideal got hold of the bowels of men. Jacks has so unforgettably spoken. Its sovereignty must pervade everyone
and all feeling must be run into the stereotyped forms of romantic patriotic militarism which is the traditional
expression of the State herd feeling. The gregarious impulse keeps its hold all the more virulently because
when the group is in motion or is taking any positive action, this feeling of being with and supported by the
collective herd very greatly feeds that will to power, the nourishment of which the individual organism so
constantly demands. But the State acts as a whole, and the class that controls governmental machinery can
swing the effective action of the herd as a whole. The triumphant orthodoxy of the State is shown at its apex
perhaps when Christian preachers lose their pulpits for taking in more or less literal terms the Sermon on the
Mount, and Christian zealots are sent to prison for twenty years for distributing tracts which argue that war is
unscriptural. If Bourne had died at that point, his tale would have been that of the disappointed ambitions of a
talented but impoverished youth. Very few of them possess the slightest personal dignity with which they
could endow their political role; even if they ever thought of such a thing. In times of peace, we usually ignore
the State in favour of partisan political controversies, or personal struggles for office, or the pursuit of party
policies. There might be all sorts of amateur marauding, there might be guerrilla expeditions of group against
group, but there could not be that terrible war en masse of the national State, that exploitation of the nation in
the interests of the State, that abuse of the national life and resource in the frenzied mutual suicide, which is
modern war. It is the state rather than government that inspires emotions such as awe or patriotism. Bourne
had compiled an excellent academic record in high school. For theirs is neither the power nor the glory. The
new passion for the State ideal unwittingly set in motion and encouraged forces that threaten very materially
to reform the State. In this recrudescence of the child, there is great comfort In such an era the sense of the
State almost fades out of the consciousness of men. The President is an elected king. A nation's patriotic
history is solely the history of its wars, that is, of the State in its health and glorious functioning. Mankind is
no exception. They would not only have no motive for conflict, but they would be unable to muster the
concentrated force to make war effective. There are no ordinary people. Public opinion, as expressed in the
newspapers, and the pulpits and the schools, becomes one solid block. Its glamour and its significance linger
behind the framework of Government and direct its activities. Bourne argues that war so blurs the lines
separate the State from Government and from society that the lines virtually disappear in the minds of most
people. War - or at least modern war waged by a democratic republic against a powerful enemy - seems to
achieve for a nation almost all that the most inflamed political idealist could desire. The Seven Arts, a literary
'little magazine' Bourne helped to found, collapsed when its financial angel refused further support because of
Bourne's antiwar articles. It claims a chain of legitimacy that dates back to President George Washington. In
the United States, it is the political structure established after the American Revolution that is embodied in the
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Constitution and Bill of Rights. Unfortunately, however, this impulse is not content with these reasonable and
healthful demands, but insists that like-mindedness shall prevail everywhere, in all departments of life.


